

G2 Business Meeting

- Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer.

Chairperson: (Tim H.)

- Tim H is the new Chair. He said Tim S did a great job and will be missed.
- Meeting minutes and agenda are posted on the District website: d34a51.com.
A hard copy is available in the notebook at the front of the room.
- Meeting minutes from last month approved.

Reports:

GSR Report (Donnie for Jasen H.)

- Donnie and Jasen attended the Area Assembly last month.
- Donnie will put the notes/agenda in the G2 notebook.
- Most of the Assembly was about the Area elections.

Treasurer Report (Irene S.)

- Irene is taking over for Susan D.
- If interested in becoming the alternate Treasurer, see Susan and Irene.
- Treasurer Report with full details of expenses is in the G2 notebook.
- Expensive month last month because Rose wanted to make sure we are covered for next month while she is out.
- Current balance = \$5265.72, which is \$1065.72 over the prudent reserve.
- We have received \$150. in Thanksgiving donations. Will carry over for Christmas dinner.

Intergroup Report (Rob N.)

- Rob was not present.
- Glenn was at Intergroup meeting and said there was nothing to report.
- Glenn is the secretary for the Intergroup committee.
- Intergroup is made up of 40 different groups, 20 were present for the meeting.
- Intergroup has a lot of service committees, they ask that it's advertised at home groups to support those committees.
 - Don't always have to be the approved Intergroup Rep for your group to participate in the committees.

December 17, 2022

- For more information on committees, go to raleighaa.com

CPC/PI Report (Kiko for Carrie)

- CPC/PI is working on community outreach. Library boxes; if you have one in your area and if they want a Big Book, they are available to put in the library box. Let Carrie know.
- The committee has been putting brochures in Doctor's offices.
- If your doctor asks you for any info; there are pamphlets available for professionals and can give them to the doctor. Let Carrie know if you need pamphlets to give to your doctor.
- Volunteers needed to give presentations at the Healing Transitions; get in touch with Carrie if interested.

H&I (Glenn/Ian)

- Ian is taking over for Glenn in February.
- 4 meetings coming up in January/February.
- The slots are always all filled up; that makes it easy for the Rep.
- New H&I Chair is starting, so they will have a transition period.
- Raleigh Rescue Mission meetings: a new women's meeting is starting in late Jan/Feb every Monday (only women can attend/take the meeting).

Speaker Seekers (Claudia / Sandy)

- Sandy is filling in for Arthur for 5:45, she will be lining up speakers.
- Keith is speaking in December, Angela in January for the noon.

Literature (Sarah)

- Sarah not here.
- Irene will do an inventory.

Anniversaries (Mary F.)

- Mary not be here for December meeting; Becky filled in for her and got the cake.
 - Mary will pick back up in January.

Supplies (Rose)

- Rose got extra supplies so that we don't run out while she is recovering from hip surgery.
- Rose was questioned by the B.J.'s store manager about all the coffee purchased and use of coupons. Rose told him about the 15 meetings we have every week and that we drink a lot of coffee.
- He complimented her that it's a really nice thing that AA does. (Yay Rose!)

Old Business:

- Glenn will chair the Alcathon on Christmas Eve day at 11am at the TAC.
- The District has asked the groups to bring sides and desserts; meat will be provided.
- The regular G2 meeting will be at the Church on Christmas Sunday. Meeting at 2pm, eating at 1pm.
- Need volunteers to bring more meat. Will have 2 hams and a turkey.
 - Julie will bring another turkey.
 - Need sides and desserts.
 - Beth will open the door at 11am.
 - About 10 guys from the HT will be here to help too.

New Business from the floor:

- Beth would like to alert us to the back door not being locked after meetings.
 - Need to remind people as you are going out the back door, to check and see if it's locked as you go out the door.
 - Even if people are not key holders, they can check to see if the door is locked as they go out. Also remind each other to check it.
 - More eyes are better.
- John; Gateway had a dinner speaker meeting about once per quarter. Potluck. John would like to propose we do this. Discussion/Questions:
 - Dinner first and then speaker at 5:45?
 - Thursday nights?
 - Gateway had the meeting, then food, then speaker.
 - Suggestion to try it once.
 - What about Friday when we already have a speaker?
 - Thursdays may be hard for some people if it goes later in the evening.
 - Food provided by potluck.
- Donnie made a motion to vote on having this dinner speaking meeting with the day as optional.
- We will vote on this next month.

December 17, 2022

Next Business Meeting: Saturday, January 21st, 1:15 pm

Closed with the Lord's prayer.